NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

December 6, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Sean Sutton, David Osborne, Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton and Mary McCarthy.

Acting Conservation Agent: Wesley Osborne

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the agenda as printed.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None
PUBLIC HEARING

141 Longwater Drive / SE52-983 / Parking Lot expansion & patio                                       NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: John Cummings, Foxrock Properties / Representative: Ed Hutchison, Tetra Tech

Present: Clifford Prentiss, John Chessia, Rick Alfonso and Joe Freedman – Tetra Tech.

Discussion: Rick Alfonso presented a new building site plan showing the changes made to the property. Went from 3 stories to 2 stories and slightly shifted building. Moved 40’-50’ from neighboring property lines. 

Working with John Chessia, they made a few revisions and calculations. They slightly redesigned the infiltration basin to no longer connect with Wetland B. Everything is brought into conformance with the current regulations. Rick Alfonso explained the drainage system and said that the researched 100-year flood elevation was shown to be 1 ½ feet lower than the floor elevation of the building. 

John Chessia said that his big issue with Wetland B has been addressed. They have filed with Planning and Zoning for a site plan review. There will be one set of plans for everyone. He also recommended that the Commission obtain a construction plan.

Peter Benito – 231 High Street – concern with water drainage. John Chessia said that there is a collection system with catch basins. Peter Benito questioned the lights in the parking lot. Mr. Cummings answered that this would be addressed with the Planning Board. 

David Osborne asked that all documents required be submitted within the next two weeks. John Cummings answered that what would be approved and would be added to the plan was explained tonight. David Osborne said that the required information was mentioned in the OOC. Clifford Prentiss said that it is often done that the Commission closes the hearing contingent on receipt of the information requested.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close the hearing on 141 Longwater Drive contingent upon the receipt of the final plan. The representative of the applicant has waved the 21 days.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor:  All except Sean Sutton (abstained). 
Opposed:  None

296 Circuit St. (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-981/2 point source discharges               NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Matthew Falconeiri/Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

Present: Paul Mirabito

Green cards were submitted.

Discussion:  Paul Mirabito was asked to participate in tonight’s meeting to address any Commission concerns. He explained the discharges and showed the plan to the members. Wetland flags had been reviewed, with minor changes made, by Abigail Hardy and Brad Holmes. Sean Sutton and Bill Grafton asked to have the time to review the location. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue, indefinitely, 296 Circuit Street/SE52-981/2.

Second: Bill Grafton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

248 Wildcat Lane / SE52-985 / Septic System Installation & Remove Vegetation               NOI (cont.)

Applicant: Richard T. McGowan / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Present: Paul Mirabito

Discussion: Paul Mirabito – hearing continued so that members could visit the site. Mr. Mirabito spoke with the owner and said that they would be willing to clean up the area. David Osborne suggested that someone from the Commission be at the site to oversee the work. Wes Osborne asked that the invasive species in the front of the house be removed. Paul Mirabito said that the species would come out when they regrade the front of the property. 

Paul Mirabito asked that the OOC state that the limit of work be listed. David Osborne requested that we identify what needs to be done and continue this to the next meeting. Paul Mirabito will take the agent, Wes Osborne, up to the location, mark what needs to be removed, and come up with a plan. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue 248 Wildcat Lane/SE52-985 until 12/20/11. The agent will go out with the applicant’s representative and develop a removal plan.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Off Pleasant Street (Bl. 65, Lot 13) / SE52 - 987 / Construction of a Bioretention Basin          NOI 

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady@ Grady Consulting 

Present: Rick Grady and Philip Johnson.

Discussion: Rick Grady said that this is a gravel road that the applicant would like to have paved. The property was subject to a NOI for approval of the wetland lines in the past. The Planning Board is requiring the paving of a 26’ wide roadway with the required berms. They are proposing 4 catch basins and two manholes. Mr. Grady explained the location on a plan presented to the members. 

David Osborne questioned when the flagging done – Rick Grady answered 2 years ago by GLM Engineering. Wes Osborne found about 75 – 80 flags and said there were some flags that were unreadable. Rick Grady will produce documentation from the ANRAD and will go to the site with Wes Osborne. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue Off Pleasant Street to the 12/20/11 meeting during which time Wes Osborne will meet with Mr. Grady to review the flags.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Laurelwood Drive, Lot 1 / SE52- 988 / Driveway crossing, Replication, Grading for Septic    NOI

Applicant: Sy Marcus / Representative: Paul J. Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Present: Paul Mirabito and Attorney David Levin.

Green cards were submitted. 

Discussion: Mr. Mirabito presented a plan for Lot #1. Brad Holmes had flagged the wetlands. There was a water main easement presented on the plan that was installed to service all the homes. He then explained the planting plan (1 to 1 replication) and discussed the lot. David Osborne said that this is a limited project and the flagging is very important. Brad Holmes said that the project was designed to be less than 5,000 feet. 

Joe Downing – abutter – concerned with consideration of wildlife. Bill Grafton answered that the town bylaw and the Wetlands Protection Act would address the concerns.

Doug Hardy – abutter - 815 First Parish Rd, Scituate - questioned the flags. Brad Holmes answered his question.

Dan Fairfield – 10 Laurelwood Drive – there are 20 homes on the street. Cannot understand the septic system. Sean Sutton said that we could only specify the best place for it and his concern is a Board Of Health issue. 

Kevin Costello – has seen a number of endangered species in the area and he would like to see a scientist review the existence of specific plant, the vernal pool and species. David Osborne said that it is a practice of the NCC to request a peer review paid for by the applicant. What he would like to do is have Brad Holmes re-review the area and depending on his findings, we would agree or request a third party. Bill Grafton would like to accompany Brad Holmes. 

Mary McCarthy suggested that Art Allen or Russ Waldron review the site. Bob Woodill recommended that the Commission members visit the site. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue Laurelwood Drive/SE52-988 to 12/10/11. A site walk is scheduled with Brad Holmes.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

41 R.F. Higgins Drive / SE52- 989 / Above-ground pool & Landscaping                                    NOI

Applicant: Michael Pegurri / Representative: Brad Holmes, Environmental Consulting 

Present:  Brad Holmes and Michael Pegurri.

Discussion: Brad Holmes explained the site with the BVW. The owners’ concerns are to reduce the hill and grade the area to open up the back lawn. He explained the 8 trees proposed for removal. 

The 8 trees will be used for replacement and 6 shrubs. He walked the property with Wes Osborne. There are no proposed alterations of wetland since it is buffer work only. The pool being proposed is not on the plan. There will be removal of 300-325 cubic yards of fill. Mr. Pegurri said that Abigail Hardy came out to the site with Jim Leonard and she recommended that he contact a wetland scientist to review the property.

David Osborne questioned the ruling about the removal of fill. Paul Mirabito said that he would look into the zoning bylaw. David Osborne said to mark the trees and show where the cuts will be, along with showing the back edge of the ground.  

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue 41 R.F. Higgins Drive/SE52-989 to the 12/20/11 meeting and a site visit with the Commissioners and Brad Holmes.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

462 Mt. Blue Street / NCC# 43(11) / Septic pipe Installation                                                       RDA

Applicant: Lowell & Stephanie Darling / Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Darren Grady

Discussion: Darren Grady said that this is a septic upgrade request. He explained the location on a plan and said that there will be no change to the grading. 

Wes Osborne visited the site. Wetland flags are obvious and he would recommend issuance of the RDA.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a negative determination for 462 Mount Blue Street etc.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

462 Mt. Blue Street / NCC# 43(11) / Septic pipe Installation                                                        DOA

Applicant: Lowell & Stephanie Darling / Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting     
Document signed.

30 Loring Drive / SE52-530 / Single-Family Home                                                                         COC 

Applicant: Lisa Gray / Representative: SITEC

Discussion: Wes Osborne visited the site. The house is being sold and this document is required for the sale.

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to issue a Certificate of Compliance for 30 Loring Drive.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates 

Open Space Committee – Marynel Halatsis – There will be an ad, put in the Ledger, asking for people to submit their photos of general landscaping, trails or community pictures of historic Norwell. Wes Osborne will send the pictures that he has. Bill Grafton asked if Wes could submit 15 pictures. 

Bill Grafton said that they will be before the CPC to present the budget on the 14th and help is needed.

CPC – David Osborne – regarding the Coffey Hill project – no decision has been made for the funding.

Affordable Housing – Bob Woodill tomorrow the partnership will be meeting with the Board Of Selectmen to present the final report. 103 page report on the website. They need about 320 Affordable Housing units. Bob feels that the only way to meet this 10% of total is that they are rentals or they’ll be battling the 40B contractors.

New (State) Stormwater Management Regulations

David Osborne said that Abigail Hardy went to a meeting with Paul Folsham, John Chessia and they discussed the new regulations from the state. David Osborne said that a copy was put in the folders for the member’s information. 

Hwy. Dept. – Replacement of (3) culverts on Wildcat Lane 

A site visit was done in September due to the abutter’s (Mr. Makuch) request of an overriding superceding OOC. There is a note from Paul Folsham explaining what is being done. 

The work should take two days. David Osborne requested that we respond to Paul Folsham that we do not have a problem with it and suggested that Sean Sutton visit the site and respond to Paul Folsham.

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Eco Tech – $612.50, Wesley Osborne - $540.00, Debra Kruk - $300.00, Russ Waldron -$1020.00

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to pay the bills.

Second: Sean Sutton
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: N/A
ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:55pm.

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission.  Hearings will be held at the Town Hall, 345 Main St., Rm. 112.  The next Conservation Commission meeting will be on Tuesday, December 20, 2011.  The deadline for submission of NEW filing/applications will be on Tuesday, December 6, 2011 at noon for the 12/20//11 meeting.  The Patriot Ledger Legal Notices will be published on Monday, December 12, 2011 for the 12/20/11 meeting.  The deadline for submission of revised information for Continued Hearings will be Tuesday, December 6, 2011 at noon for the 12/20/11 meeting.  If it is a Peer Review, revisions are due 2 weeks before the meeting.
Next Meeting will be on December 20, 2011 @ 7:00 P.M.
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